
 

Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 

 

Welcome  

Hymn 22 Holy Holy Holy Lord God Almighty 

Prayer Christine Cornwall 

Mission Story Terry Menkens 

Worship in Music 

NAH 60 This is My Father’s World 

NAH 420 I Will Sing the Wondrous Story 

Lesson Study Pastor Jacques Venter  

Mission Offering Vanesa Pizzuto 

NAH 482 O Master Let Me Walk With Thee – Miriam Ivan 

Closing Prayer Fineas Ivan 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Announcements 
The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by the Barrett 

family. We invite the church to continue to pray for 

Pastor Jonathan, Pastor Mary, Rima and Sharna. Their 

prayer request: “That God’s will be done in all our lives.” 

Do not be anxious about anything, but in every 

situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, 

present your requests to God. And the peace of God, 

which transcends all understanding, will guard your 

hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus. Philippians 4:6-7 

NIV 
 

Membership Transfers Second Reading To Stanborough 

Park: Mr Enio Severi and Mrs Maria Perpetua Alves de 

Azevebo Siveri from Mantova Church, Italy; Miss 

Richelle Anim from Fulham Church, London; Mrs Ketsia 

Kemp from Martinique Conference, Martinique. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Women in Prayer meetings resume on 10 September. 

Jesus said, “I am with you always, even to the end of 

the age.” Amen. Matthew 28:20. 

 

The Welfare Department is in need of non-perishable 

foods – pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc. 

 

Magazines and small booklets are available on the 

table in the north porch. Please take some to share with 

your friends and neighbours. 

 

New Advent Hymnal Do you have any copies of the 

NAH music edition at home that you no longer need? 

Would you be willing to donate them to the Music 

Department to be used by our young people? The NAH 

is no longer in print, so please help us help our young 

people to learn, sing and play these beautiful hymns. 

See Jihee Ahn if you can help. 

 

Stanborough College of Music requested prayers for 

their students last month as they prepared to take their 

ABRSM exams. They achieved a 100 per cent pass rate, 

65 per cent of them with Merit or Distinction. We give 

thanks to God for guiding these young people in their 

endeavours. Thank you for your prayers and please 

continue to pray for the students and for the College of 

Music. 

 

 

Gluten flour, burger mix and Sosmix available from Pat 

Walton. Profits to the Church Development Fund. 

 

The Singing Group will be going to Fairway, 10 Highland, 

Green Lane, South Oxhey, WD19 4LX at 3.30pm. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Group will meet at 10.30am in the 

Maple Room, continuing our studies in the book of Acts. 

 

Deacons and Ushers are all required to attend a 

meeting with the Pastor and Elders immediately after 

the divine service next Sabbath, 13 August in the Oak 

Room. This will be followed by our quarterly Pot Luck 

Lunch in the Williams Hall. This was very successful last 

quarter and you and your family are most welcome. 

Please, if you plan to attend the pot luck, kindly let Mick 

Lilley or one of the leaders know. We hope to see you 

there. 
 

Save the Date Audrey is opening her garden on 

Sunday, 18 September, to raise funds for the 

Stanborough Room at the Peace Hospice in their 25th 

Anniversary year. Cream teas and stalls, 2-5pm. 

 

Opening of the Garden of Sabbath Peace The BUC is 

inviting Stanborough Park Church members and 

attendees to the opening of The Garden of Sabbath 

Peace on Wednesday 21 September at 11.30am. The 

garden is located in the woods between the church 

and the BUC. In part this memorial is a symbolic 

reminder of the servicemen and women who wanted 

to keep the Sabbath and refused to carry arms. 

  

Church Offerings Budget Actual 

July £5,834 £6,191 

Year to date £40,834 £39,335 

 

Photography in church We kindly request that you 

refrain from taking photographs or videos during the 

services. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sabbath School lesson study will be presented 

from the desk throughout the month of August: 
 

Today: Jacques Venter  

13 August: Paul Bellamy 

20 August: Michael Dragojevic 

27 August: Daniel Duda   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Notes 
Teens’ Concert Our social next Saturday night, 13 

August, will be held at Newbold, where we will 

attend the SEC Teens’ Concert. Dejan is running the 

evening, so it’s sure to be great fun! Meet at 

Stanborough Church at 5.45pm and make sure you 

have dinner beforehand. We will return to church at 

11pm. 
 

Camping-Sleepover Weather permitting, we will be 

camping/having a sleepover on the night of 20-21 

August at SPC. We will also be having an old-

fashioned sports day, complete with egg and spoon 

races, three-legged runs, and so much more! Make 

sure you’re there! 
 

Pizza Night Saturday 27 August at the Mosers’ house. 

 

Prayer Corner 
Let us pray for those in Britain who are under 

pressure because of rising costs. Also, please 

continue to remember the people of Aleppo in 

Syria. 

 



 

 

11 am Worship Service 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SDAH 86 verse 1 
 

O Lord my God! when I in awesome wonder 

Consider all the worlds Thy hands have made, 

I see the stars, I hear the rolling thunder, 

Thy power throughout the universe displayed. 
 

Then sings my soul, my Saviour God, to Thee; 

How great Thou art, how great Thou art! 

Then sings my soul, my Saviour God, to Thee, 

How great Thou art, how great Thou art! 
 

Invocation 
 

Youth Bible Reading 

Job 1:20-22 and 2 Chronicles 20:17 

Jacques Vitry and Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 
 

Hymn NAH 713 Will Your Anchor Hold? 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Family Prayer Eustace Cornwall 
 

Children's Time Paul Bellamy 

 

Development Offering 

 

Hymn NAH 707 ‘Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus 
 

Sermon The Peacemaker 

Pastor Ian Sweeney 
 

Hymn NAH 703 When Peace Like a River 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Contacts 
 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

 
Pastor Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 

 
PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 

 
Stanborough Centre Office 

Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

 
Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 

 
www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

01923 894 664 

 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 
 

Sunset Times 
 

Today: 8:41pm Next Friday: 8:30pm (Watford) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6 August 2016 
 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

You will keep him in perfect peace, 

Whose mind is stayed on You, 

Because he trusts in You. 

Isaiah 26:3 
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